
From: Schimsa, Rebecca
To: mwarner@davisfloyd.com <mwarner@davisfloyd.com>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 12/6/2013 1:35:26 PM
Subject: Nice meeting you

Good afternoon Mark,

It was nice meeting you yesterday, and we very much enjoyed the opportunity to get together with so many
economic developers from around the state. It was a great event! As we said we would, we are sending you our 
contact information as well.

Katherine Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs
Cell: 803.767.7583
katherineveldran@gov.sc.gov

Rebecca Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Cel: 803.429.4561
rebeccaschimsa@gov.sc.gov

Please let us know if there is anything that Governor Haley or our office can do for you or for Davis & Floyd. We wish 
you a very safe and happy holiday season.

Sincerely,

Rebecca

Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561
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